
ON 10/19/11 – Kathleen Combs sent out an electronic request for the board to vote on.  The request stated “Attached is the report for the Norman Horrocks award.  The winner/report needs to be confirmed so that the chair can notify the winner.  I would appreciate it if you would reply to this message by October 24th with your confirmation/vote..” 7 of 7 board members confirmed the winner.
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Committee Report Form

Committee Name:  ALISE/Norman Horrocks Leadership Award

Report Date:  09/22/2011
Committee Chair (Name, School, Email): Elaine Yontz, East Carolina University (2012) yontzm@ecu.edu


Members (Name, School, & Email):
1. Loriene Roy, Texas (2012) loriene@ischool.utexas.edu



2. Jenny Bossaller, Souther Mississippi, (2013) jenny.bossaller@usm.edu

3.      


Previous Chairs (Name, School, & Email):

1. Linda Most, Valdosta (2010-2011) lrmost@valdosta.edu

2. Louise Spiteri, Dalhousie  (2009-2010)  louise.spiteri@dal.ca


Terms of Reference:

1. Select the recipient of the ALISE Norman Horrocks Leadership Award based on criteria specified in the ALISE policy manual
Minimum Expectations for Current Year:

1. Select the recipient of the ALISE/Norman Horrocks Leadership Award based on criteria specified in the ALISE policy manual 

2. Document procedures for guidance of future chairs 
1. Major Accomplishments: 

1. Unanimously approved Dr. Renate L. Chancellor of Catholic University School of Library and Information Science as the next Horrocks Award recipient


2.      


3.      


Action Areas Pending:

1. After Board confirmation, notify Dr. Chancellor


2. Inform ALISE office after Dr. Chancellor has been notified


3. Supply ALISE office with information for the Awards brochure


Issues of Concern:

1. Need to encourage nominations in subsequent years. There was only one nomination this year. Fortunately, all committee members were in agreement that Dr. Chancellor is deserving of the award.


2.      


3.      


Recommendations to the Board (if any):
1. Consider making a nomination next year. Note that self-nominations are not allowed and that the nominator is expected to solicit additional letters of support. This means that people with experience in ALISE—that’s us!—must watch for talent and accomplishment among newer members and work to get them the recognition that will inspire them to stay.


2.      


3.      


 (Attach additional sheets as needed.)
Please return to your Board Liaison (Ann Weeks, Director of Member Services, aweeks@umd.edu) and ALISE headquarters (contact@alise.org.)

Note: Annual Reports from previous years will be made available to current committee chairs via the online committee chairs resource page located on ALISE.org.
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